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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

DATE: November 26, 2022 

  
CPD Search for Suspect After Overnight Shooting 
  

Caldwell Police are searching for a suspect after a shooting in Caldwell at The Ranch bar located at 4919 

Hwy 20/26. Officers responded to a radio call of a bar fight and possible shots fired at The Ranch, just 

after 1:00 a.m. When officers arrived they found one victim who had been punched in the face and 

suffered facial lacerations, bumps and bruises; however, he was not shot. The suspect in the fight is 

described as a blonde male with a beard, wearing a black vest. 

  

During the investigation, officers found spent shell casings outside the bar that appeared to be from a 

handgun. There does not appear to be any victims of a shooting. At this time, we believe shots were fired 

outside the location; however, we don’t have a description of the suspect(s).  

We would like to thank the Canyon County Sheriff’s Office and the Middleton Police Department for 

their assistance. 

 

“Violence is never the answer and we are lucky that no one was more seriously injured during this attack. 

Our detectives will work to bring the suspect to justice,” said Caldwell Chief of Police, Rex Ingram.  

If you have information on this incident please call non-emergency dispatch at 208-454-7531 or Crime 

Stoppers at 208-343-COPS. 
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